TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING AGENDA November 6, 2000

6:00 P.M. CALL MEETING TO ORDER -

6:00 P.M. Meet with Parks & Rec Re: 2001 Budget

- Review letter from CFNH
- Review pending ZBA cases
- Review letter from State of NH regarding the Antrim/Bennington Bridge
- Miscellaneous items to sign

Mo

TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 6, 2000

PRESENT: Chairmna Eric Tenney, Selectman Tim Seeger, Selectman Phil Dwight and Sherry Miller.

6:00 p.m. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER -

6:00 p.m. Parks & Rec.

Shelly Gardner and Sam Harding submitted a proposed budget that has an increase of about 18%. Some of this increase is due to offering more activities and bus trips. They are also looking to purchase new trash bins for Memorial Park and the beach, as well as putting up new benches at the ball field. There was some discussion as to the need to replace the dock at the beach; Sam will be looking into cost estimates as well as D.E.S. regulations.

Letter from CFNH -

The Board reviewed a letter received from Compensation Funds of New Hampshire offering a 40% decrease in our rate plus a 10% credit if we agree to extend participation in the program for an additional year through year 2003. The Selectmen voted unanimously to extend the contract.

ZBA APPEAL -

Selectman Dwight made the other Selectmen aware of an appeal that has been filed regarding the Rank Change of Use. The appeal has been scheduled for November 21, 2000.

Selectman Dwight stated that a the previous building inspector had issued a building permit for a new house, the home is now complete and we were notified by the title company that the house does not meet the set back requirements for the Rural Conservation District, therefore the title company is requiring that the owners go before the ZBA for a variance. After a brief discussion it was decided that the Town would pay any costs involved.

7:15 p.m. Peter Lanman came in to discuss with the Board a problem that he is having with his driveway being flooded when it rains. Mr. Lanman stated that this has been an ongoing problem and in the past the Highway Department has brought some sand in to help alleviate the problem. Mr. Lanman requested that perhaps this time something like crushed gravel could be brought in. Selectman Dwight stated that the Road Agent needs to go out to the property and look at the situation, until then no decisions can be made.

Antrim/Bennington Bridge -

The Selectmen received a letter from the State of New Hampshire regarding the Antrim/Bennington Bridge. Selectman Dwight will draft a letter to the Town of Bennington reminding them that we are waiting to see how much the estimates are before we make a final commitment.

Review and approve minutes of October 30, 2000.

The minutes of October 30, 2000 were unanimously approved.

There will be no meeting on November 13, 2000. The next meeting will be on November 20, 2000.

There being no further business to come before the Board the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sherry Miller